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EMPLOYMENT SERVICES ALERT 
 
The Affordable Care Act: PCORI Fee Due July 31, 2013 

As we described in our Alert of March 14, 2013, the Affordable Care Act (“ACA”) imposes a fee on 
sponsors of self-funded plans and issuers of individual and group health insurance policies to pay for the 
research conducted by the Patient-Centered Outcomes Research Institute (“PCORI”) to compare the 
effectiveness of medical treatments. The PCORI fee applies to both grandfathered and non-grandfathered 
plans. 

The PCORI fee is due by July 31 of the calendar year following the close of the plan year. For plan years 
ended October 1, 2012, through December 31, 2012, the fee for the first year is due by July 31, 2013. The 
PCORI fee for this first year is $1 per covered life (including covered employees and covered dependents). 
The PCORI fee increases to $2 per covered life for subsequent years. 

The IRS has proposed several methods for determining the average number of lives. For self-funded plans, 
an employer may use an actual count method, a snapshot method, or the Form 5500 method, which is 
calculated by adding the total number of reported participants at the beginning of the plan year to the total 
number of participants at the end of the plan year and dividing by two. If an employer is covered by a fully 
insured product, that employer should verify that the carrier is paying the PCORI fee. 

The PCORI fee is reported and paid using IRS Form 720. Under Part II of Form 720, the number of 
covered lives is reported in column a and this number is multiplied by the first year rate of $1. The total 
should be included at the bottom of Part II. The form and payment should be sent to Department of the 
Treasury, Internal Revenue Service, Cincinnati, OH  45999-0009. 

Employers should be gathering the information to complete the form.  

Roetzel remains ready and able to assist you with all of your ACA compliance issues. For additional 
information, please contact any of the following attorneys: 
 
Karen Adinolfi 
330.849.6773 │kadinolfi@ralaw.com 
 
Alan Daniels 
407.245.2426 │adaniels@ralaw.com 
 
Brian Dickerson 
239.649.2702 │bdickerson@ralaw.com 
 
Paul Jackson 
330.849.6657 │pjackson@ralaw.com 
 

Doug Kennedy 
614.723.2004 │dkennedy@ralaw.com 
 
Ric Skweres 
312.580.1250 │rskweres@ralaw.com 
 
David Strosnider 
312.582.1688 │dstrosnider@ralaw.com 
 
Nathan Pangrace 
216.615.4825 │npangrace@ralaw.com

 

This Alert is informational only and should not be construed as legal advice. ©2013 Roetzel & Andress LPA. All rights reserved. 
For more information, please contact Roetzel’s Marketing Department at 330.849.6636. 
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